
May 13, 2025

The Honorable Robert F. Kennedy Jr. 
Secretary 
United State Department of Health and Human Services
200 Independence Avenue, S.W.
Washington, D.C. 20201

Dear Secretary Kennedy,

We are tremendously concerned about the conflicting reports that the World Trade Center Health 
Program (WTCHP) has stopped providing services to injured and ill 9/11 responders and 
survivors. We have worked for years alongside first responders and community leaders to get 
Congress to recognize the health effects of toxic exposure and ensure that our nation’s heroes get
the care they deserve. That is why we are truly dismayed at what staff at the Department of 
Health and Human Services (HHS) and the DOGE staffers have done in just one hundred days. 
We write to get clear information on what has happened with staff of the World Trade Center 
Health Program and the ability for survivors of 9/11 to get necessary care. 

On February 14, the day after you were sworn in as the new Secretary at HHS, you fired 20% of 
the staff at WTCHP as part of the DOGE-driven mass firings of probationary employees at the 
agency. After our vocal pushback and support from the rest of the New York Congressional 
delegation, those cuts were reversed and some, though not all, of WTCHP staff were reinstated.

Then on April 1, your office terminated Dr. John Howard, the Director of the National Institute 
of Occupational Safety and Health (NIOSH), who by law is also the Administrator of the 
WTCHP. Dr. Howard’s role is essential for survivors to be able to get care, given his role in 
certifying new conditions and allowing people to move through the program. Dr. Howard was a 
Trump Administration appointee, having been reappointed for a fourth 6-year term as NIOSH 
Director by former HHS Secretary Alex Azar.

Subsequently, HHS fired not only 16 WTCHP program staff, doctors, administrators, and 
research staff, but dozens of NIOSH and Centers for Disease Control (CDC) staff that supported 
WTCHP operations. These dedicated staff were given no explanation for their firing. 
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On April 5, despite public statements coming from the Trump Administration that Dr. Howard’s 
termination was a “mistake” and that he was being brought back to resume his position, the 
chaos and confusion continued. We had hoped that HHS and DOGE realized the importance of 
this program and recognized the strong record of Dr. Howard, who has consistently received 
widespread praise for his success in this role. However, at the time, there was no confirmation 
from either the White House or HHS that Dr. Howard was reinstated.  Despite continued press 
inquiries to your Department regarding Dr. Howard’s current employment status, your 
department has consistently responded “no comment.”

It appears from internal communications from the program, copies that we have attached, that 
Dr. Howard was not really brought back to his position. Below is an excerpt of an internal 
program email from April 11, 2025: 

“Unfortunately, we have not been able to resume sending program letters, including enrollment 
or certification letters. We are still waiting on confirmation of Dr Howards status.” April 11, 
2025, Medical Forum Email.

Dr. Howard’s employment status was in limbo, as this communication states. From what was 
communicated to Members of Congress, Dr. Howard was “reinstated”, but we believe his 
Reduction in Force (RIF) notice had not been rescinded. HHS provided no clarity on Dr. Howard
being able to return to his role. 

Most importantly, this confusion created a cascade of problems for 9/11 responders and survivors
seeking care. Without a fully reinstated and empowered NIOSH Director, also the WTCHP 
Administrator, the program’s operations have slowed. It is our understanding that the program 
could not enroll new members, and it could not officially approve treatment for the covered 
conditions that enrolled members had developed. During the entire month of April, despite 
repeated media inquiries about Dr. Howard’s status, the HHS press office refused to respond. 

One day after questions were raised in the media regarding Dr. Howard’s status and the impact it 
was having on the program, specifically that program cancer patients who were being denied 
care, the Administration once again reversed course and apparently restored Dr. Howard in some 
capacity that allowed treatment, enrollments, and certifications to go forward. However, 
reporting indicates Dr. Howard’s reinstatement is only through June 2nd, when he is likely to be 
terminated once again, slowing WTCHP operations.

We were glad to see that WTCHP officials are able to continue their work, as the email states: 

“We are able to resume processing enrollments, certifications, and letters at this time. Expedites 
have also been processed.” WTCHP Email May 1, 2025
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These chaotic firings and reinstatements have had harmful impacts on people across this country.
We understand that since April 1:

 The WTCHP was not able to officially approve treatment for over 1,200 9/11 responders 
and survivors. We understand that the program had ceased providing written 
certifications for new conditions that members needed for treatment because it lacked the 
authority to issue a certification without Dr. Howard being confirmed as head of the 
program. As we understand, treatments were provided on a temporary basis up until April
28, when that stopped as reported in the press.

 That enrollment in the program for new 9/11 responders and survivors had stopped as of 
April 1. This means perhaps up to 800 9/11 responders and survivors seeking medical 
treatment or medical monitoring are being denied access to the program since their 
enrollments were not being approved. We understand that after public uproar those 
enrollments were finally approved. 

 That program’s bill payments are being delayed because the staff that processed them 
were terminated.

 On May 9, we understand that16 WTCHP staffers, 13 in Cincinnati (OH) and 3 in 
Morgantown (WV), who had received intent to RIF notices with an effective date of June
30 were in fact fired, receiving their RIF notices effective July 2 and putting them on 
leave effective April 1. In a move that would have further reducing the staff of the 
program from 93 at the start of the Trump Administration. Again, we understand from 
press reports that the Reduction in Force for those 16, now 15, staffers were reversed four
days after they were issued after more public uproar. 

 Many NIOSH and CDC staff that support the WTCHP have been fired, including contract
oversight staff. 

 Petitions for the addition of new WTC health conditions are not being considered. 
 Research grants are not being processed.  

Because of the lack of clarity on these issues and the continued refusal of the HHS press office to
answer questions, we would like to ask you the following Yes or No questions to provide the 
utmost clarity. 

1. On April 5th our colleagues in New York announced that Dr Howard was being reinstated.
Was he? Yes, or no? 

2. On May 1st it was announced by our colleagues that Dr. Howard was reinstated. Was he? 
Yes, or no?

3. Will Dr. Howard be the Director of the WTCHP after June 2? Yes, or no? Or will Dr. 
Howard be terminated after June 2?  Yes, or no?

4. From April 1 until April 30, did the Program enroll any new members? Yes, or no? If yes,
how many?

5. From April 1 to April 30 did the program certify any new treatment for covered 
conditions for members, (i.e. approve under the Zadroga Statue treatment for responders 
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or survivors in the program)? Yes, or no? If yes how many certifications were approved 
by the program?

6. Is the NIOSH Director, who is a statutory employee appointed for a term of office by the 
HHS Secretary subject to a RIF? Yes, or no?

7. Did the program have 93 staff members at the start of the Trump Administration? Yes, or 
no? How many staff remain at the WTCHP as of today who have not been fired, accepted
the “Fork in the Road” option, or received a RIF notice? 

8. Will you be reinstating the NIOSH and CDC staff that support the WTCHP and are 
needed to effectively provide its services? Yes, or no?

9. Do you still assert that your cuts to the WTCHP are not impacting 9/11 responders and 
survivors’ treatment and care? Yes, or no? 

10. Will you and the Administration support the legislation S.739/H.R. 1410 that we have 
introduced with our House colleagues to address the WTCHP’s impending funding 
deficit? Yes, or no? 

11. Do you believe that we should “Never Forget 9/11”? Yes, or no?

To support the function of the World Trade Center Health Program, Dr. Howard must be fully 
restored to his position, including past June 2, and the WTCHP staff must be brought to full 
strength, permanently reinstating the medical, epidemiological, contract, grant, and support staff. 
This needs to be done immediately. The CDC and NIOSH staff that support and work on behalf 
of 9/11 responders and survivors must be restored and HHS must provide timely responses to 
Members of Congress about WTCHP operations.

Please respond to this letter by May 14th, 2025. If you have additional questions, please reach out
to Senator Gillibrand and Senator Schumer’s staff. 

Sincerely,

Kirsten Gillibrand
United States Senator

Charles E. Schumer
United States Senator
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Richard Blumenthal
United States Senator

Andy Kim
United States Senator
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From: Cimineri, Lauren (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <xxk0@cdc.gov> 
Sent: Friday, April 11, 2025 15:46 
To: Martinez, Marisol (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <nbu1@cdc.gov>; Richardson, Hazel 
(CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <qvg9@cdc.gov>; Riddle, Ann (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) <rcq3@cdc.gov>; 
ALBERT KURBANOV <kurbanoa@nychhc.org>; Ameer, Zainab <zameer@managedcareadvisors.com>; 
Andy Todd <andy.todd@mssm.edu>; Riddle, Ann (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) <rcq3@cdc.gov>; 
Armstrong, Kelly (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/BOB) <oig6@cdc.gov>; Azofeifa-Ujueta, Alejandro 
(CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/REB) <izy7@cdc.gov>; Bailey Matis <Kathryn.Matis@nychhc.org>; Balatbat, Maria 
<Maria.Balatbat@nychhc.org>; Banerjee, Hetal (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) (CTR) <kzh1@cdc.gov>; 
Banks, Knikesha (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <xlc8@cdc.gov>; Barnes, Shantel (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) 
<tmz6@cdc.gov>; Barton, Char <cbarton@optumserve.com>; Beckett, Amy (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) 
<rox0@cdc.gov>; Bednarska, Agata <Agata.Bednarska@mssm.edu>; Belotti, Amylee 
(CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/BOB) (CTR) <xss5@cdc.gov>; Benjamin Luft 
<benjamin.luft@stonybrookmedicine.edu>; Bilics, Jessica (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) <hvg8@cdc.gov>; 
Blair, Sandra (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/REB) <szy9@cdc.gov>; Blake, Evangela (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) 
<ptk5@cdc.gov>; Blinder, Tatyana <tatyana.blinder@mssm.edu>; Byrne, Dawn 
<dawn.byrne@mssm.edu>; Calvert, Geoffrey M. (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) <jac6@cdc.gov>; Carr, 
Melissa <Melissa.Carr@stonybrookmedicine.edu>; Carter, Lisa (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) 
<opp7@cdc.gov>; Chen, Frank (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <usi0@cdc.gov>; Chovancek, Nicholas George 
(CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/REB) <ura3@cdc.gov>; Christina Mattson <christina.mattson@mssm.edu>; 
Christine Collins <Christine.collins@stonybrookmedicine.edu>; MODESTINA CHRISTOPHE 
<modestina.christophe@nychhc.org>; Danny Lu 2 <lud3@nychhc.org>; Prezant, David (FDNY) 
<David.Prezant@fdny.nyc.gov>; Deborah Dougherty <ddougherty@health-ra.com>; Denise Harrison 
<denise.harrison@nyulangone.org>; Dinh, Sarah M. (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) (CTR) <xsh3@cdc.gov>; 
Divila, Karen A. (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/REB) (CTR) <xub4@cdc.gov>; Daniels, Robert D. 
(CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) <rtd2@cdc.gov>; Dupont, Hannah (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) 
<nwo1@cdc.gov>; Edgeston, Linkal D. (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) <udf2@cdc.gov>; Eileen.Scigiliano 
<Eileen.Scigliano@mssm.edu>; Ellison, Chris (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <cle2@cdc.gov>; eric bean 
<emcbeanricha@northwell.edu>; Erica Letow <eletow@managedcareadvisors.com>; Erin Thanik 
<erin.thanik@mssm.edu>; Fehring, Rachel (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <ocb6@cdc.gov>; Fredericks, 
Erich <efredricks@optumserve.com>; Freeman, Della (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <qyd3@cdc.gov>; Fu, 
Lillian (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/BOB) <nhl0@cdc.gov>; Garcia, Vanessa <Vanessa.Garcia@mssm.edu>; 
Gardner, Anthony (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) <tqv6@cdc.gov>; Goldrick, Shannon 
<sgoldrick@northwell.edu>; Greggs-Mcquilkin, Doris <doris.greggs-mcquilkin@gdit.com>; Grogan, Ann 
<agrogan@optumserve.com>; Ha, Elizabeth <hae2@nychhc.org>; Hall, Terah 
<thall@managedcareadvisors.com>; Haller, Lauren (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <omm8@cdc.gov>; 
Richardson, Hazel (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <qvg9@cdc.gov>; Hilaker, Catharine 
(CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) <qmn4@cdc.gov>; Hill, Elyse (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/BOB) <elh8@cdc.gov>; 
Holan, Haley (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) <rzd2@cdc.gov>; Hopkins, Anna (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/BOB) 
<rjx0@cdc.gov>; Humphrey, Africa (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <ylk8@cdc.gov>; Hunter, Suraayah 
(CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) (CTR) <tol1@cdc.gov>; Hurwitz, Emily (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) 
<nff3@cdc.gov>; Hyland, Rebecca <rhyland@optumserv.com>; Hymer, Brittany 
(CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <omm7@cdc.gov>; Iker, Kristen (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/REB) 
<mwu9@cdc.gov>; Iris Udasin <iu22@eohsi.rutgers.edu>; Jacqueline Moline <jmoline@northwell.edu>; 
James, Tom (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/BOB) <thj1@cdc.gov>; Jessica Simpson <Jessica.Simpson@gdit.com>; 
Weakley, Jessica (FDNY) <Jessica.Weakley@fdny.nyc.gov>; Johnson, Shauna (Renee) 
(CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) (CTR) <urd8@cdc.gov>; Joyner, Charles <charles.joyner@mssm.edu>; Julia 



Nicolaou <julia.nicolaou@mssm.edu>; Julie Broihier <Julie.Broihier@stonybrookmedicine.edu>; Kargbo, 
Vanessa (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <qby5@cdc.gov>; Kathryn Marrone 
<kathryn.marrone@mssm.edu>; Keith, Steven <steven.keith@sedgwickgovernment.com>; Kramer, 
Shawn (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <ulv4@cdc.gov>; Ladikos, Nicholas <nladikos@optumserve.com>; 
Lam, Yoo Jung <lamy9@nychhc.org>; Laura Crowley <laura.crowley@mssm.edu>; Lauri Boni 
<lboni@northwell.edu>; Leatherwood, Kecia (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <gmf4@cdc.gov>; Leigh Wilson 
<wilsonl30@nychhc.org>; Levine, Nadia M. (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) (CTR) <vyy7@cdc.gov>; Lin Luo 
<linyong.luo@nyulangone.org>; Litwiller, Zachary (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) <rqn5@cdc.gov>; Liu, 
Ruiling (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/REB) <lmq2@cdc.gov>; Moser, Lori (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) 
<oll1@cdc.gov>; Lovitt, Megan (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) (CTR) <ab84@cdc.gov>; Low, Jeffrey 
<jeffrey.low@stonybrookmedicine.edu>; Sherick, Marie (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) (CTR) 
<lsn9@cdc.gov>; Mauro, Gabrielle <gmauro@northwell.edu>; MCCoy, Erica 
<erica.mccoy2@mssm.edu>; Megaro, Elio (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <tvk3@cdc.gov>; Mercado, Matt 
<mmercado@managedcareadvisors.com>; Michael Crane <michael.crane@mssm.edu>; MICHELLE HYDE 
<michelle.hyde@nychhc.org>; Millan, Johanna <johanna.millan@mssm.edu>; Morrison, Courtney 
<cmorrison@optumserve.com>; Moustafa, Lila <lila.moustafa@stonybrookmedicine.edu>; Murray, 
Brenna (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <ptk3@cdc.gov>; Natalie Hicks <natalie.hicks@gdit.com>; Nelson, 
Germaine <germaine.nelson@mssm.edu>; Oliver, Brian (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <jwd0@cdc.gov>; 
Pabon, Reinaldo (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <vzu5@cdc.gov>; Palmer, Kira <KNPalmer@express-
scripts.com>; Park, Jayson (FDNY) <Jayson.Park@fdny.nyc.gov>; Patrycja Gorska 
<patrycja.gorska@mssm.edu>; Pinney, Samantha Berkley (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/REB) <ypk9@cdc.gov>; 
Prado, Lila <lila.prado@gdit.com>; Prampero, Meagan (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <ptk6@cdc.gov>; 
Pressley, Kevin (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/REB) <mak6@cdc.gov>; Raghu, Alyssa <araghu@optumserve.com>; 
Ramsey, Renika (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/BOB) <mjy0@cdc.gov>; Rane, Pranav (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/BOB) 
<lsv7@cdc.gov>; Rebecca Rosen <rebecca.rosen@bellevue.nychhc.org>; Reibman, Joan 
<joan.reibman@nyulangone.org>; Ritz, Kelly (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <rqe7@cdc.gov>; Roberts, 
Amanda <amanda.roberts@express-scripts.com>; Rukshana Miah <rmiah1@northwell.edu>; Runyon, 
Melissa (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <yjk3@cdc.gov>; Ruth Lin <ral241@eohsi.rutgers.edu>; Sabrina 
Terrizzi <sterrizzi@health-ra.com>; Samar Debakey <sdebakey@health-ra.com>; Sandra Lowe 
<sandra.lowe@mssm.edu>; Savard, Brandy (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) (CTR) <lzc8@cdc.gov>; Schwier, 
Brenda (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <ulv6@cdc.gov>; SCOTT VAN ORDEN <scott.vanorden@nychhc.org>; 
Shalika Sanders <shalika.sanders@gdit.com>; Shannon, Melanie (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) (CTR) 
<xso0@cdc.gov>; SHARON ABBOTT <sharon.abbott@nychhc.org>; Simi, Jawandha 
<sjawandha@northwell.edu>; Sims, Shelly (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/REB) (CTR) <xuq0@cdc.gov>; Sloan, 
Katrina (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/BOB) <eie5@cdc.gov>; Smith, Ashlee <assmith@optumserve.com>; Smith, 
Kendra (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/REB) <rsy4@cdc.gov>; Bakradze, Sofia (FDNY) 
<Sofia.Bakradze@fdny.nyc.gov>; spalmer6@northwell.edu <spalmer6@northwell.edu>; Stollar, Danielle 
(CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/REB) <pyg8@cdc.gov>; Streich, Jodi <jbs279@eohsi.rutgers.edu>; Suk, James 
<James.Suk@express-scripts.com>; Sun, Gina <gsun@managedcareadvisors.com>; Susan Kappel 
<skappel@managedcareadvisors.com>; SUSAN SOSA <sosas1@nychhc.org>; Susan Teitelbaum 
<susan.teitelbaum@mssm.edu>; Taylor, Jasmine (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) (CTR) <yla5@cdc.gov>; 
Thomas, Michael D (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/BOB) (CTR) <ad81@cdc.gov>; Thurston, Deborah 
<thurstdl@eohsi.rutgers.edu>; Tim Bergan <tbergan@managedcareadvisors.com>; Tracy Briscese 
<tracyb@eohsi.rutgers.edu>; Uhrig, Aimee <auhrig@managedcareadvisors.com>; Valenti, Bruno 
<Bruno.Valenti@stonybrookmedicine.edu>; Valerie Lippman <valerie.lippman@mssm.edu>; Vazquez, 
Romine <romine.vazquez@mssm.edu>; Walker, Beth (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <miy6@cdc.gov>; 
Weathers, Andrew K. (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/BOB) <aqw5@cdc.gov>; Wihlborg, Charlotte A 
<Cwihlborg@northwell.edu>; Williams, Karen (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/BOB) <inj7@cdc.gov>; Wilson, Jill 



<Jill.Wilson@gdit.com>; Winslow, Letrelle <letrelle.winslow@nychhc.org>; Wolf, Melissa 
<melissa.wolf@express-scripts.com>; Wonderly, Jeffrey (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) (CTR) 
<teq8@cdc.gov>; York, Katherine <kdesario@eohsi.rutgers.edu> 
Cc: Henson, Eleanor (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <drd6@cdc.gov>; Terah Hall 
<Terah.Hall@sedgwickgovernment.com>; Holt, Renee (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) (CTR) 
<au00@cdc.gov>; Nicole Williams <nicole.williams@sedgwickgovernment.com>; Delaney, Lisa 
(CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) <lkd2@cdc.gov>; Akurati, Shirisha M (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) (CTR) 
<av97@cdc.gov>; lhenderson@health-ra.com <lhenderson@health-ra.com> 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] RE: Medical Forum Call  
  
Hello –  
  
Unfortunately, we have not been able to resume sending program letters, including enrollment or 
certification letters. We are still waiting on confirmation of Dr Howards status. If you have any 
questions or concerns, please feel free to reach out.  
  
Thank you,  
  
Lauren Cimineri PharmD MPH 

Healthcare Benefits Branch Chief I World Trade Center Health Program (WTCHP) 
Health and Human Services (HHS)  
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) 
National Institute for Occupational Safety and Health (NIOSH) 
 



From: Cimineri, Lauren (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <xxk0@cdc.gov> 
Sent: Thursday, May 1, 2025 14:56 
To: Martinez, Marisol (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <nbu1@cdc.gov>; ALBERT KURBANOV 
<kurbanoa@nychhc.org>; Ameer, Zainab <zameer@managedcareadvisors.com>; Andy Todd 
<andy.todd@mssm.edu>; Riddle, Ann (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) <rcq3@cdc.gov>; Armstrong, Kelly 
(CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/BOB) <oig6@cdc.gov>; Azofeifa-Ujueta, Alejandro (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/REB) 
<izy7@cdc.gov>; Bailey Matis <Kathryn.Matis@nychhc.org>; Balatbat, Maria 
<Maria.Balatbat@nychhc.org>; Banerjee, Hetal (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) (CTR) <kzh1@cdc.gov>; 
Banks, Knikesha (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <xlc8@cdc.gov>; Barnes, Shantel (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) 
<tmz6@cdc.gov>; Barton, Char <cbarton@optumserve.com>; Beckett, Amy (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) 
<rox0@cdc.gov>; Bednarska, Agata <Agata.Bednarska@mssm.edu>; Belotti, Amylee 
(CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/BOB) (CTR) <xss5@cdc.gov>; Benjamin Luft 
<benjamin.luft@stonybrookmedicine.edu>; Bilics, Jessica (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) <hvg8@cdc.gov>; 
Blair, Sandra (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/REB) <szy9@cdc.gov>; Blake, Evangela (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) 
<ptk5@cdc.gov>; Blinder, Tatyana <tatyana.blinder@mssm.edu>; Byrne, Dawn 
<dawn.byrne@mssm.edu>; Calvert, Geoffrey M. (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) <jac6@cdc.gov>; Carr, 
Melissa <Melissa.Carr@stonybrookmedicine.edu>; Carter, Lisa (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) 
<opp7@cdc.gov>; Chen, Frank (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <usi0@cdc.gov>; Chovancek, Nicholas George 
(CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/REB) <ura3@cdc.gov>; Christina Mattson <christina.mattson@mssm.edu>; 
Christine Collins <Christine.collins@stonybrookmedicine.edu>; MODESTINA CHRISTOPHE 
<modestina.christophe@nychhc.org>; Danny Lu 2 <lud3@nychhc.org>; Prezant, David (FDNY) 
<David.Prezant@fdny.nyc.gov>; Deborah Dougherty <ddougherty@health-ra.com>; Denise Harrison 
<denise.harrison@nyulangone.org>; Dinh, Sarah M. (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) (CTR) <xsh3@cdc.gov>; 
Divila, Karen A. (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/REB) (CTR) <xub4@cdc.gov>; Daniels, Robert D. 
(CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) <rtd2@cdc.gov>; Dupont, Hannah (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) 
<nwo1@cdc.gov>; Edgeston, Linkal D. (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) <udf2@cdc.gov>; Eileen.Scigiliano 
<Eileen.Scigliano@mssm.edu>; Ellison, Crystal (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <cle2@cdc.gov>; eric bean 
<emcbeanricha@northwell.edu>; Erica Letow <eletow@managedcareadvisors.com>; Erin Thanik 
<erin.thanik@mssm.edu>; Fehring, Rachel (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <ocb6@cdc.gov>; Fredericks, 
Erich <efredricks@optumserve.com>; Freeman, Della (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <qyd3@cdc.gov>; Fu, 
Lillian (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/BOB) <nhl0@cdc.gov>; Garcia, Vanessa <Vanessa.Garcia@mssm.edu>; 
Gardner, Anthony (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) <tqv6@cdc.gov>; Goldrick, Shannon 
<sgoldrick@northwell.edu>; Greggs-Mcquilkin, Doris <doris.greggs-mcquilkin@gdit.com>; Grogan, Ann 
<agrogan@optumserve.com>; Ha, Elizabeth <hae2@nychhc.org>; Hall, Terah 
<thall@managedcareadvisors.com>; Haller, Lauren (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <omm8@cdc.gov>; 
Richardson, Hazel (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <qvg9@cdc.gov>; Hilaker, Catharine 
(CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) <qmn4@cdc.gov>; Hill, Elyse (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/BOB) <elh8@cdc.gov>; 
Holan, Haley (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) <rzd2@cdc.gov>; Hopkins, Anna (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/BOB) 
<rjx0@cdc.gov>; Humphrey, Africa (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <ylk8@cdc.gov>; Hunter, Suraayah 
(CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) (CTR) <tol1@cdc.gov>; Hurwitz, Emily (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) 
<nff3@cdc.gov>; Hyland, Rebecca <rhyland@optumserv.com>; Hymer, Brittany 
(CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <omm7@cdc.gov>; Iker, Kristen (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/REB) 
<mwu9@cdc.gov>; Iris Udasin <iu22@eohsi.rutgers.edu>; Jacqueline Moline <jmoline@northwell.edu>; 
James, Tom (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/BOB) <thj1@cdc.gov>; Jessica Simpson <Jessica.Simpson@gdit.com>; 
Weakley, Jessica (FDNY) <Jessica.Weakley@fdny.nyc.gov>; Johnson, Shauna (Renee) 
(CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) (CTR) <urd8@cdc.gov>; Joyner, Charles <charles.joyner@mssm.edu>; Julia 
Nicolaou <julia.nicolaou@mssm.edu>; Julie Broihier <Julie.Broihier@stonybrookmedicine.edu>; Kargbo, 



Vanessa (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <qby5@cdc.gov>; Kathryn Marrone 
<kathryn.marrone@mssm.edu>; Keith, Steven <steven.keith@sedgwickgovernment.com>; Kramer, 
Shawn (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <ulv4@cdc.gov>; Ladikos, Nicholas <nladikos@optumserve.com>; 
Lam, Yoo Jung <lamy9@nychhc.org>; Laura Crowley <laura.crowley@mssm.edu>; Lauri Boni 
<lboni@northwell.edu>; Leatherwood, Kecia (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <gmf4@cdc.gov>; Leigh Wilson 
<wilsonl30@nychhc.org>; Levine, Nadia M. (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) (CTR) <vyy7@cdc.gov>; Lin Luo 
<linyong.luo@nyulangone.org>; Litwiller, Zachary (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) <rqn5@cdc.gov>; Liu, 
Ruiling (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/REB) <lmq2@cdc.gov>; Moser, Lori (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) 
<oll1@cdc.gov>; Lovitt, Megan (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) (CTR) <ab84@cdc.gov>; Low, Jeffrey 
<jeffrey.low@stonybrookmedicine.edu>; Sherick, Marie (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) (CTR) 
<lsn9@cdc.gov>; Mauro, Gabrielle <gmauro@northwell.edu>; MCCoy, Erica 
<erica.mccoy2@mssm.edu>; Megaro, Elio (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <tvk3@cdc.gov>; Mercado, Matt 
<mmercado@managedcareadvisors.com>; Michael Crane <michael.crane@mssm.edu>; MICHELLE HYDE 
<michelle.hyde@nychhc.org>; Millan, Johanna <johanna.millan@mssm.edu>; Morrison, Courtney 
<cmorrison@optumserve.com>; Moustafa, Lila <lila.moustafa@stonybrookmedicine.edu>; Murray, 
Brenna (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <ptk3@cdc.gov>; Natalie Hicks <natalie.hicks@gdit.com>; Nelson, 
Germaine <germaine.nelson@mssm.edu>; Oliver, Brian (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <jwd0@cdc.gov>; 
Pabon, Reinaldo (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <vzu5@cdc.gov>; Palmer, Kira <KNPalmer@express-
scripts.com>; Park, Jayson (FDNY) <Jayson.Park@fdny.nyc.gov>; Patrycja Gorska 
<patrycja.gorska@mssm.edu>; Pinney, Samantha Berkley (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/REB) <ypk9@cdc.gov>; 
Prado, Lila <lila.prado@gdit.com>; Prampero, Meagan (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <ptk6@cdc.gov>; 
Pressley, Kevin (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/REB) <mak6@cdc.gov>; Raghu, Alyssa <araghu@optumserve.com>; 
Ramsey, Renika (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/BOB) <mjy0@cdc.gov>; Rane, Pranav (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/BOB) 
<lsv7@cdc.gov>; Rebecca Rosen <rebecca.rosen@bellevue.nychhc.org>; Reibman, Joan 
<joan.reibman@nyulangone.org>; Richardson, Hazel (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <qvg9@cdc.gov>; 
Riddle, Ann (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) <rcq3@cdc.gov>; Ritz, Kelly (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) 
<rqe7@cdc.gov>; Roberts, Amanda <amanda.roberts@express-scripts.com>; Rukshana Miah 
<rmiah1@northwell.edu>; Runyon, Melissa (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <yjk3@cdc.gov>; Ruth Lin 
<ral241@eohsi.rutgers.edu>; Sabrina Terrizzi <sterrizzi@health-ra.com>; Samar Debakey 
<sdebakey@health-ra.com>; Sandra Lowe <sandra.lowe@mssm.edu>; Savard, Brandy 
(CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) (CTR) <lzc8@cdc.gov>; Schwier, Brenda (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) 
<ulv6@cdc.gov>; SCOTT VAN ORDEN <scott.vanorden@nychhc.org>; Shalika Sanders 
<shalika.sanders@gdit.com>; Shannon, Melanie (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) (CTR) <xso0@cdc.gov>; 
SHARON ABBOTT <sharon.abbott@nychhc.org>; Simi, Jawandha <sjawandha@northwell.edu>; Sims, 
Shelly (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/REB) (CTR) <xuq0@cdc.gov>; Sloan, Katrina (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/BOB) 
<eie5@cdc.gov>; Smith, Ashlee <assmith@optumserve.com>; Smith, Kendra (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/REB) 
<rsy4@cdc.gov>; Bakradze, Sofia (FDNY) <Sofia.Bakradze@fdny.nyc.gov>; spalmer6@northwell.edu 
<spalmer6@northwell.edu>; Stollar, Danielle (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/REB) <pyg8@cdc.gov>; Suk, James 
<James.Suk@express-scripts.com>; Sun, Gina <gsun@managedcareadvisors.com>; Susan Kappel 
<skappel@managedcareadvisors.com>; SUSAN SOSA <sosas1@nychhc.org>; Susan Teitelbaum 
<susan.teitelbaum@mssm.edu>; Taylor, Jasmine (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) (CTR) <yla5@cdc.gov>; 
Thomas, Michael D (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/BOB) (CTR) <ad81@cdc.gov>; Thurston, Deborah 
<thurstdl@eohsi.rutgers.edu>; Tim Bergan <tbergan@managedcareadvisors.com>; Tracy Briscese 
<tracyb@eohsi.rutgers.edu>; Uhrig, Aimee <auhrig@managedcareadvisors.com>; Valenti, Bruno 
<Bruno.Valenti@stonybrookmedicine.edu>; Valerie Lippman <valerie.lippman@mssm.edu>; Vazquez, 
Romine <romine.vazquez@mssm.edu>; Walker, Beth (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <miy6@cdc.gov>; 
Weathers, Andrew K. (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/BOB) <aqw5@cdc.gov>; Wihlborg, Charlotte A 
<Cwihlborg@northwell.edu>; Williams, Karen (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/BOB) <inj7@cdc.gov>; Wilson, Jill 



<Jill.Wilson@gdit.com>; Winslow, Letrelle <letrelle.winslow@nychhc.org>; Wolf, Melissa 
<melissa.wolf@express-scripts.com>; Wonderly, Jeffrey (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) (CTR) 
<teq8@cdc.gov>; York, Katherine <kdesario@eohsi.rutgers.edu>; Streich, Jodi 
<jbs279@eohsi.rutgers.edu> 
Cc: Henson, Eleanor (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) <drd6@cdc.gov>; Terah Hall 
<Terah.Hall@sedgwickgovernment.com>; Holt, Renee (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) (CTR) 
<au00@cdc.gov>; Nicole Williams <nicole.williams@sedgwickgovernment.com>; Delaney, Lisa 
(CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/OD) <lkd2@cdc.gov>; Akurati, Shirisha M (CDC/NIOSH/WTCHP/HBB) (CTR) 
<av97@cdc.gov>; SEngida@health-ra.com <SEngida@health-ra.com> 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] RE: Medical Forum Call  
  
CAUTION! EXTERNAL SENDER. Never click on links or open attachments if sender is unknown, and never provide 
user ID or password. If suspicious, report this email by hitting the Phish Alert Button. If the button is unavailable or 
you are on a mobile device, forward as an attachment to phish@oti.nyc.gov. 
Hello –  
  
We are able to resume processing enrollments, certifications, and letters at this time. Expedites 
have also been processed. Please reach out to Karna if you have questions about the status of an 
enrollment or certification. You should be seeing the new decisions in your next data feeds this 
Friday and Monday. If there is an issue with your data feed, please reach out to Karna so they can 
look into it for you. If there are other questions or issues, please reach out to me.  
  
Thank You, 
  
Lauren Cimineri PharmD MPH 

Healthcare Benefits Branch Chief I World Trade Center Health Program (WTCHP) 
Health and Human Services (HHS)  
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) 
National Institute for Occupational Safety and Health (NIOSH) 
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